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Simsbury Farms Complex Committee
November 10, 2011

Minutes

Present: Tom West, Chairman, Ron Patterson, Tony Braz, Chuck Ford
C.P.& R. Commission - Harry Ryan, Gerry Wetjen
C.P.& R. Director - Gerry Toner

Minutes: Due to the lack of a quorum, the minutes were not approved.
Revenue Report: The report was tabled.

On-line Tee Time System: The new system is currently in operation and
working well. Gerry and John Verrengia met with representatives of EZ
Links to make some modifications to the program. They will also be
entering into an agreement to build a new website for the Simsbury Farms
Golf Course. The website should be operational by early spring, 2012.

Golf Course Improvements: The re-construction of the bunkers on hole #18
is complete. The completion of the work utilizing Mike Wallace and his
staff has proved to be the most cost effective approach. Gerry will be
meeting with Mike and architect Doug Beach to plan out the sequence of work
to take place this spring.

Main Building Project: Gerry reported that work is proceeding on schedule.
It is projected that the rink team room infill will be completed by mid-
December, with work on the main building continuing throughout the winter.

Future Planning: After a meeting with First Selectman Mary Glassman and
Chairman Tom West, it was determined that another master plan for the
complex is not required at this time. After discussion, the committee
decided that he preliminary designs for the Apple Barn and Golf Clubhouse



should be reviewed again for future action.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gerry Toner



